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December 8, 1975 

Mr. Stephen Kambourian, Exec. Dir. 
Diocese of the Armenian Church 
630 Second Ave. 
New York, N.Y. 10016 

Dear Mr. Kambourian: 

REV. F R. ARSEN BARSAMIAN 
PA STO R 

RES. 70!5 WESTRIVER D RIV E 23229 

RES. PHONE 282-4173 

STUOY PHONE 282-3818 
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Accordin to your letter of November 21, 1975 
our parish asses ments are paid for the year 1975 . 
Enclosed you will find a check for 100.00 for our 
Stewardship Program from Dr. Philip Guzelian, 
3014 Rugby Rd., Richmond, Va. 23221. Please 
credit this towards our 1976 assessments. 

Also, would you please send a brochure of items 
for sale from your bookstore to: 

Mr. Jerry Kantarjian 
5826 Kenna St. 
Columbia, So. Carolina 29063 

Thanking you in advance I remain, 

Respectfully, 

·C::t?~~~ 
Rev. Arsen Barsamian 

AB/ag 
check enclosed 


